
June 1, 2022 
 

To:  Puyallup Tribal Members 

* Public Notice for Comments* 
     

Comment period: June 2, 2022 to July 1, 2022 
 

 
RE:  Shellfish Code Amendment to Section 12.05.1122 (6)(c) 

 
The proposed amendments to the Shellfish Code Sections 12.12.080(g), 
12.12.140(a), 12.12.260(a&c), 12.12.950, 12.12.1260, 12.12.1280 and 
rescissions of sections 12.12.170, 12.12.190–240, which would repeal the 
process for authorization of non tribal member fishing assistants. 
 
Tribal members will have opportunity to submit written comments in 
regards to the amendments and rescissions.  The comment period is from 
June 2, 2022 to July 1, 2022.  Please submit your comments in person or 
mail to Tribal Council Offices Secretarial Staff at: 
 
Puyallup Tribal Council Offices 
RE:  Code Amendment Comment 
3009 East Portland Avenue 
Tacoma, WA  98404 
 
To review the amendment you may receive a copy of the amendment from 
Tribal Council Staff. The amendment will be posted in the Tribal Council 
Reception area as well as the Tribal Administration Building. 
 
 
Thank you for your attention to this public notice. 
 
2.12.040 Public notice and comments. 
Prior to the adoption of any proposed, amended, or revised code, the Tribe shall post notice of such 
proposed legislation at prominent locations in the Tribal Council Administration Building. Also, the Tribe 
shall make every effort to publish notice of the proposed or revised code in the Puyallup Tribal News. 
Because the Puyallup Tribal Newspaper may not be published every month, publication may not always be 
possible prior to enactment by the Tribal Council. Tribal members requesting a copy of any proposed or 
revised code shall be provided a copy free of charge. If the proposed legislation is of an emergent nature, 
public notice and comment may be waived by the Tribal Council. [Res. 281293 (12/28/93); prior code 
§ 2.04.040] 


